HTFS NEWS



9th January 2019 www.holytrinity.northumberland.sch.uk

www.facebook.com/HTFSberwick

Welcome back

At the start of this term I would like to take the opportunity to welcome you all to a new year at Holy Trinity. It is a brand new start for me and I am very excited to be in post and able to work with the fabulous children, families and staff who make Holy Trinity such a special place.

I know that we have a fantastic school here at Holy Trinity and plan for things to continue as they have been. That is not to say that there won't be changes, I believe this is a school that has always looked to innovate and adopt new ideas that will benefit our children.

I also wish for you to be able to continue to feel that you can talk to the school and that we really do have an open door policy. So if any of you would like to know more about the school or meet me, please just let the school know. With this in mind I have started some work with staff looking at the vision of the school as it moves forward into the future and was looking for a group of parents who would be willing to come into school to discuss their thoughts. If you think that could be you, please either let myself or the school office know and we can arrange a suitable time.

In the meantime I hope that your children have had a great start back and that 2019 is a happy and healthy year for everyone involved with the school.

Christingle

Thank you to everyone who sent back their filled candles in aid of The Children's Society. In total the money raised was an amazing £375.98.

This week's award winners:

Reception

Tommy for accurate measuring of space objects.

Vaar 1

Sophie G for outstanding effort in handwriting.

Year 2

Ellie for a huge improvement in her pace of work.

Year 3

Roma for super art work for the school art gallery.

Year 4

Bobbi for excellent work in Science.

Headteacher's Award

Marlowe for sharing his great interest and enthusiasm in everything that we do.

Diary Dates

Mon 14th Jan Code Club starts

Wed 16th Jan Year 3 Art Gallery Visit

Thurs 17th Jan

Barnabus Day - Assemblies and class workshops on Christianity Around the World.

<u>Fri 18th Jan</u> Year 2 Art Gallery Visit

<u>Tues 22nd Jan</u> Tri-Golf Competition

Weds 23rd Jan

Cross Country Trials for Year 1-4 at Berwick Middle School

<u>Fri 25th Jan</u> Burns Day—wear a little tartan

<u>Fri 15th Feb</u> School closes for the half term holidays

School reopens on Monday 25th February

Parent Readers

Thank you to those parents who helped with reading last term and we hope you continue to help, as it makes such a difference to the children. We are always on the look out for more helpers so if you think you can help please let us know. It does not have to be in your own child's class and we have readers who help across the school.

Class 3, 4 and 5 read from 9-9.30 each morning apart from Thursday and Class 2 from 9.30–10.00.

<u>Swimming</u>

Swimming has started back again this week and could we please remind you that money should be sent in on a Monday morning in a named purse or envelope. It would also be a great help if children only wore trainers with laces if they are confident at tying them independently.